

TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD

DRAFT MINUTES
March 23, 2022

6:00 P.M.

1). Call Meeting to Order – The meeting was called to order at 6 pm by Sheldon Perry. Present are: Sheldon Perry, Andy Fisher, Randall Dearborn, Ian Haskell, Pat Farley, Nick Grant, Kelly Goodson-Selectmen’s Representative.
2). Nomination of Officers & Committee Assignments

• Chair – Pat made a motion to appoint Sheldon, Ian seconded. 
• Vice chair– Sheldon made a motion to appoint Randall, Andy seconded. 
• Secretary – Randall made a motion to appoint Andy, Sheldon seconded.
• Treasurer– Randall made a motion to appoint Ian, Sheldon seconded. 
Sheldon made a motion to accept the nominations as seconded, Andy seconded. APPROVED
Committee assignments:

• Rep to the Economic Development Commission–Andy  made a motion to appoint Pat , Ian seconded. APPROVED
• Capital Improvement Program (CIP) – Randall made a motion to appoint Sheldon, Nick seconded. APPROVED

Sheldon made a motion to appoint Ian to the CIP, Andy seconded. APPROVED
3). Approval of Minutes:

• 2/23/22 Meeting – Selectmen Rep-Melanie – Baron Trust letter – after timeline add on the establishment of the fence and gate – Randall made a motion to approve as amended, Andy seconded. APPROVED Kelly abstained
• 3/16/22 Work session -  Sheldon made a motion to approve, Randall seconded. APPROVED
4). Officer and Committee Reports:

• Secretary’s Report – Andy – one new hearing this month. Discussion about noise ordinance will be held under old/new business, Baron Trust letter, regional impact for Effingham gas station project, and next steps regarding subdivision regulation revisions.
• Treasurer’s Report – Randall – fees for the application were received in full. 
• Rep to Economic Development Commission – Pat – met earlier this month. They are working on a Zoom event to do with starting new business, etc. 
• Lakes Regional Planning Commission – Pat - Annual meeting on June 29. She will send details. Mt. Washington Valley Economic Council – Pat - sent info to the Board today. She highlighted that the funds will pay for demolition, and will also pay for infrastructure. Perhaps this could help with multihousing as well as the Town septic. Kelly spoke about a presentation that was done with the Selectboard about the town septic. They will be having a strategic team meeting to work on the town septic problem. 
• Rep to Conservation Commission – Randall – Betty Steele Loop Trail will be relocated. Perkins easement is still in front of the Conservation Commission, a decision coming in May.
• Selectmen’s Representative – see LRPC report
• GPO Committee – this is ongoing. An intro letter and request for input has been sent out. The 2011 Ordinance is being compared to the State model ordinance. 
• Education – April 5 – virtual officials workshop. 

May 17 – repeat


April 28 – Right to Know workshop
5). Public Hearings
Paul L. King Subdivision

Map 405/Lot 16- 113A & Locke Falls Road

Andy made a motion to accept the application as complete. Sheldon seconded. APPROVED

Sheldon read the rules for the hearing. The hearing was opened at 6:24 pm.

Paul King is presenting the application. He is representing his son Brendan. He is proposing two lots. Chris and Deb (neighbors) are here tonight. The only waiver of substance is a waiver of frontage on a class VI road, which used to be a class V road. Selectmen are now in control of allowing building on a Class VI road. He is asking for a conditional approval on DES approval, one corner bound and mylar. Soil type and minimum lot size will be on the plan. 
Sheldon asked about lot sizing calculations, and perhaps a note is needed to reflect that. Paul reviewed the basic numbers on the lots. Soil type is indicated in the application (test pit log). Paul will add this to the plan. The waiver is to allow access from the Locke Falls Road. Richard does not give driveway permits for a Class VI road. The proposed driveway is not shown on the plan. 
Chris Pugh does not like the idea of a house going in there. He would like to inquire about the advisability of maintaining a border of trees, as opposed to cutting back to the boundary line.  Paul would be inclined to keep the trees so privacy is kept as much as possible. 

Range lines refer to town parcels in the 1770s. 

Deb Donald asked where Paul foresees the house actually being placed on the lot, and is shown.
Andy feels that we should continue this application to next month. The Selectboard would need to decide on this frontage issue before the Planning Board could approve the subdivision. 

Sheldon made a motion to continue this hearing until there is a determination of the Selectmen on the Class VI road. Randall seconded. APPROVED

6). Old/New Business; Public Comment

• Noise Ordinance Amendment/New Ordinance relating to the Pine Tree Power Plant proposed by Katie Ward – Katie gave an explanation of her concern, which is to protect the quality of living in the town. Could the plant going on line and off line coordinate with daytime hours? 81.4 decibels were recorded when the plant was running, 1/3 of a mile from the plant. The limits at Club Motorsports are 69 and 61. 
Kelly spoke about amendments to the Ordinance should be considered over the whole ordinance. Edmund (Sokokis Pines) – the intention is not necessarily to have a noise ordinance, they are proposing that there is a noise issue that may need attention. 

Linda Cook – businesses that make noise – wedding venues are noisy in the summer. Pine Tree pays a PILOT to Tamworth every quarter. You cannot just pick on just one business. 
Kelly asked if an amendment would need to be voted on. Sheldon explained the process – from formulation, to hearings, to ballot item. Katie and Edmund said that they would be on a committee to work on this issue. Kelly recommended that they go back to their group and see how much support they can get from them after explaining what they heard about this process tonight. They will work on a letter of intent and signatures. 
Pat suggests talking to Pine Tree Power about their concerns and that they are working on forming an ordinance with the Planning Board. 

Linda Cook asked about the houses in the development – was the plant there before? It was closed when they moved in. Madison Lumber and the recycling center do not make noise disturbances. 

Katie feels that if the noise was during daylight hours it would be much more acceptable. Sheldon encouraged them to try to deal with Pine Tree Power directly.

• Discussion relating to the Board of Selectmen letter to Baron Trust, LLC – Becky Mason sent a letter from Alvin Coleman regarding the project. The fence has been ordered and will be installed by June 1, 2022. The gates will be installed by Coleman and Son by June 2022 as well. Enforcement of the cease and desist would be through the Selectboard. The Planning Board could make a recommendation that the C&D stay in place until those items are installed. Sheldon made that recommendation and will write something up to send to the Selectboard. Kelly does not believe that the cease and desist order has been lifted yet. Kelly can make the recommendation to the Selectboard that this be monitored. Josh McAllister has been doing the monitoring.

 Sheldon made a motion that the Planning Board recommends that the Board of Selectmen keep the cease and desist order in place until the fence and gate are established, and to monitor activities in the meantime. Andy seconded. APPROVED
Pat suggests that the Town should consider having an area enforcement person in place. Sheldon feels that this is a Selectboard issue. Kelly will mention it to the Selectboard. 

Sheldon will send a letter to Emery Roberts, Chair of Board of Selectmen. 

• Planning Board response to the Development of Regional Impact- Letter by David Smith/Ossipee Lake Alliance – Sheldon has drafted a response. He read it for the Board. The Board agrees that it is well written and is in approval. This letter is from the entire Planning Board. Andy suggests that this letter is to inform the Planning Board that we do not support the project and encourage them to uphold the Groundwater Ordinance and deny the application for this development. Pat made a motion to send the letter, with a request that it be read at the April 7th meeting, Nick seconded. APPROVED 
• Next steps- subdivision regulation revisions – Sheldon recommends a 3 person committee to work on this. He gave a list of processes for a committee: scheduling meetings, posting, etc. 
Randall spoke about what is going on in Maine regarding Solar Farms and regulations for that. Anything not specifically included in the regulation is excluded. 

The committee will consist of Andy, Randall and Ian. 

Pat thanked Kelly for her knowledge and input this evening. The Board agrees with that sentiment. She is willing to discuss this with the Selectboard. 
7). Action Items

• April work session?
8). Adjournment – Randall made a motion to adjourn at 7:42 pm, Ian seconded. The meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk

